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Ms. Pernille Hermansen, 
Office of Licensing & Control, 
Environmental Protection Agency, 
PO Box 3000, 
Johnstown Castle Estate, 
Co. Wexford. 

RE: Application to Review Waste Licence Reg. No. 53-2 - Accompanying Article 14 Response 

@ 
Dear Ms. Hermansen, 

I refer to the application by Greenstar Ltd to review the Waste Licence for its Fassaroe 
Depot Materials Recovery and Transfer Facility, the purpose of which is to amend certain 
conditions of the existing licence. In addition to those conditions referenced in the review 
application, which was submitted to the Agency in September 2004, Greenstar Ltd wishes to amend 
the following: - 

0 Condition 1.4 and Schedule A to allow the acceptance of the following waste types: 
refrigerators, electrical equipment and construction waste containing asbestos. The relevant 
EWC codes and anticipated quantities are presented in the Table below. 

The grounds for seeking the review of Conditions 1.4 and Schedule A are to allow individual 
householders and small commercial activities to deliver electrical and electronic waste (e.g. 
refigerators and visual display units containing activated glass and cathode ray tubes) and bonded 
asbestos waste materials (e.g. roof sheeting, cladding and gutters) to the civic amenity area. The 
wastes will be transferred from the site to appropriate off-site recovery/disposal facilities. 
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0 Condition 4.8, to allow for a further three years to complete the restoration of the site (until 
April 2009). The grounds for seeking the review are that the Bord Gais gas pipeline which runs 
through the site has delayed the implementation of the restoration plan. 

Greenstar have been in negotiations with Bord Gais for some considerable time in relation to the 
works that must be carried out over and adjacent to the pipeline as part of the overall restoration 
plan for the site. 

Greenstar recently received agreement from Bord Gais regarding the proposed method for 
protecting the pipeline which will allow the restoration process to commence in this area. The 
delay in obtaining Bord Gais approval to fill over the main and restore the site has delayed the site 
restoration programme and the development of the Phase I1 of the waste transfer building. A copy 
of the letter from Bord Gais is included with this letter. Following receipt of the Bord Gais written 
agreement, Greenstar engaged EG Pettit & Co. to undertake a detailed design of a concrete apron to 
protect the gas main and then obtained Bord Gais’s approval prior to tendering. Construction of the 
concrete apron will commence in August 2005. 

@ 

Yours sincerely, 

0307204/JOC/PS 
C.C. Mr. Micheal Geary, Greenstar Ltd 
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